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Fort Ross and Salt Point parks have benefited greatly from many dedicated volunteers and staff 

who have given generously to these parks. Board of directors from FRIA and FRC have 

fundraised, organized events, overseen volunteers, spearheaded interpretation and restoration 

projects, and offered substantial support to California State Parks across many decades.  

These digitized newsletters capture the activities over the following historic periods: 

 Fort Ross Interpretive Association (FRIA): 1976 - 2012 

 Fort Ross Conservancy (FRC is the same legal entity as FRIA but the organization 

changed its name): 2012 - present 
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FORT ROSS
INTERPRETIVE ASSOCIATION

NEWSLETTER
JANUARY - FEBRUARY, 1992

HAPPY NEW YEAR !

ELECTION RESULTS - 1992 FRIA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

VIOLET CHAPPELL
GLORIA FROST, MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN
DAVID KENLY
MOLLY LEE
NICHOLAS LEE, RECORDING SECRETARY
KENT LIGHTFOOT
JOHN MIDDLETON, CORRESPONDING SECRETARY

JEANNETTE ROSSON
JOHN SPERRY
FRIEDA TOMLIN, PRESIDENT
DAVID WILLSON
ELIZABETH SIDOROV
NANCY WALTON, VICE PRESIDENT

President's Message

The first of the New Year always brings a feeling of newness. John Middleton had it last year.
He did a marvelous job for FRIA, especially in overseeing the comings and goings of so many
Russian visitors, a new experience for Fort Ross. FRIA has been very fortunate to have had a
president at that time with so many skills. John not only is an art restorer, which givens him an
understanding of the Russian artifacts, he has an interest and understanding of many other aspects,
such as the dress of the period depicted at Fort Ross. To top this off, John had a good working
knowledge of the Russian language, which has become more proficient with his trips to Russia
since perestroika.

Along with being Corresponding Secretary this coming year, John will continue chairing the
Russian Committee. With his skills, he will help FRIA work with the many Russian historical
professionals with whom we have established relationships in Russia. Thank you, John, for all the
work you have done, and will do, with competence, grace, and humor.

Also, a large thank you to Betty MacKenzie who has put in many years as a FRIA Board member
and many hours as a volunteer in the Book Store. Welcome to the new Board members Violet
^happell, David Kenly, and Molly Lee

Frieda TomCin




















